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Given the extensive discussion in recent days about the 
University's plans for the areas of Asian American and Latino 
studies, I thought it would be helpful to summarize some of the 
staps we took earlier this year. One of the ironies of the 
recent protest is that these are areas where significant 
initiatives had already been undertaken. 

First, with respect to faculty positions, we asked an ad hoc 
committee headed by Professor Arcadia Diaz to identify 
outstanding candidates in the field of Latino studies to fill the 
vacancy left by the resignation of Professor Jorge Klor de Alva. 
If we are able to identify departmental partners with resources 
to supplement the funds already available for this position, we 
may be able to leverage this one position into two. 

In a related area, we decided to begin a search for a 
faculty appointment in the History department in the field of 
Caribbean studies. As part of the fundraising campaign recently 
authorized by the Trustees we will be seeking endowed funds to 
support this position, but we intend to make this appointment 
using existing funds as soon as an appropriate candidate can be 
identified. It is highly likely that the person recruited to 
this position will contribute to.Latino studies. 

~ . . 

The campaign plan approved by the Trustees also includes an 
effort to raise $6 million in endowment to support between two 
and four positions in existing departments for faculty with 
special· interests in Asian American and Latino studies. (The 
precise number of pos~tions will depend on how many departmental 
resources we can add to the funds we hope to raise through the 
campaign.) These funds would also support other initiatives, 
including a number of visiting professors. In anticipation of at 
least some success in our fundraising efforts, we decided earlier 
this spring to launch a search now for a regular faculty position 
in the area of Asian American studies that we intend to fill as 
soon as possible. If there is interest, we would be pleased to 
constitute an ad hoc faculty committee to advise on this search, 
similar to the committee headed by Professor Diaz. 

In the interim, as indicated on earlier occasions, we will 
continue to support a number of visiting positions in Asian 
American and Latino studies and to fund a number of courses and 
curricular development efforts through the Dean of the College, 
in active collaboration with the Program in American studies. 
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Since the issuance last spring of the report of the Committee on 
Diversity and Liberal Education, we have already seen a number of 
new courses in the areas of diversity and comparative studies. 
This spring, for example, in addition to a new permanent course 
in Race and American Politics (POL 336} with Professor Tali 
Mendelberg, we offered Asian American History (AMS 318) with 
Visiting Professor Franklin Odo; America and the Invention of the 
Indian (AMS 314/ANT 314) with Visiting Professor Q. Castaneda; 
Borders, Hybridities, and Pluralities in Our Americas (ANT 310/ 
LAS 310), also with Professor Castaneda; a student-initiated. 
seminar on Contemporary American Indians with Visiting Professor 
Marla Powers; and freshman seminars on Asia in the Mind of the 
West, the West in the Mind of Asia with Professor Martin Collcutt 
and The "Spiritual Conquest" of Indians in Colonial Spanish 
America with Professor Kenneth Mills. 

Next fall we will.be offering Law and the Politics of Race 
(AMS 324/AAS 324) with Visiting Professor Kendall Thomas; we will 
be adding to our courses in the Korean language by offering 
Advanced Korean 301 with Dr. Gwee-Sook Kim; and we will offer a 
student-initiated seminar in Caribbean Popular Music and Society 
with Visiting Professor Juan Flores and a freshman seminar on Why 
Should We Respect Other Cultures? with Professor Michael Cook. 
We hope very much that invitations now outstanding will bring one 
or more additional visiting faculty members to teach a course or 
courses in Asian American studies next year under the auspices of 
the American Studies Program. In addition, the departmen~s of 
Soqiology and Anthropology will collaborate next year in offering 
a non-credit research workshop for juniors and seniors doing 
independent work in Asian American studies. 

Meanwhile, a number of new courses are in the prqcess of 
being planned by members of the Princeton faculty, including a 
course in Asian American Anthropology by Professor Emily Martin, 
who came to. Princeton as a senior faculty member this year, and a 
course in The Pacific Century by History Professor Eileen Scully. 

A faculty task force headed by Professor Albert Raboteau has 
already been charged with implementing the report of the 
Committee on Diversity and Liberal Education. It will be working 
on the development of plans for new courses and a number of other 
initiatives, including a series of conferences and lectures on 
themes of diversity and comparative studies that is expected to 
begin in 1995-96. We also have begun conversations with the 
library about the importance of providing additional materials to 
support our initiatives in both Asian American and Latino 
studies. · 

our goal·is and has been an expansion of opportunities for 
study in both Asian American and Latino studies through faculty 
appointments and curricular developments in a variety of 
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departments and programs, with a special leadership role for the 
Program in American Studies. We believe these are important 
areas for Princeton and we are determined to proceed as 
expeditiausly as possible, with a.commitment to achieve the same 
degree of quality in these areas as in other areas of the 
University. 

['~~ 
Stephen M. Goldfeld 
Provost 


